Staffing Allocation Ad Hoc Committee
Meeting  of December 19, 2008

Purpose of Meeting: Discussion of allocation plan for 12 new positions for Wake County Fire Services.

Minutes of the Meeting
The Staffing Ad Hoc Committee met on December 19, 2008 at Apex Fire Station #3.  The purpose of this meeting was to open discussion on the proposed allocation of 12 new positions within the Wake County Fire Service areas.  Present at the meeting were committee members Mark Haraway and Dewy Poole; member Anne Suggs was not present.  Ray Echevarria from the Wake County Fire Marshal’s office was also present.  There were several departmental representatives in the audience and the following listed representatives signed up to speak during the public forum portion of the meeting:

· Charlie Timberlake – Stony Hill

· Jimmy McCauley – New Hope

· Lee Price – New Hope

· Ray Echevarria – Wake County

· Ed Brinson – Fairview

· Ron Roof – Bayleaf

· Tom Vaughn – Wendell

Chairman Haraway opened the meeting by first reviewing rules of order and explaining why the committee had been formed and what the charge from the Fire Commission was for the committee.  He then recognized Dewey Poole to explain the study that had been made by the committee and how the committee had arrived at their proposed plan of implementation.  Mr. Poole utilized representatives in the audience to answer many of his questions as to the relevance of staffing needs.  He pointed out that both Fairview and Bayleaf currently had a very formidable volunteer program and through their utilization of part-time personnel and volunteers were able to turn out sufficient firefighters on a regular basis.  He commended both of these departments for their continued efforts to effectively utilize volunteers.  He also pointed out how that our study had indicated that the New Hope Fire Department could reallocate existing personnel to service their station 2 rural area since the majority of their station 1 district was surrounded by the City of Raleigh.
Representative Poole then outlined the committee’s implementation plan to include how we arrived at our decision.  During Mr. Poole’s presentation, the audience veered off into open discussion of the budget at which time Chairman Haraway redirected the group to stay on target and hold budgetary discussion for the budget committee.

After Mr. Poole’s presentation, Chairman Haraway put a copy of the map showing the current fire district service areas up on the board and identified where the 12 positions would be placed.  The placement would be as follows in the below list:
· Stony Hill – 3 personnel

· Rolesville – 2 personnel matched by 1 from the Town of Rolesville

· Hopkins – 2 personnel; existing daytime position changed to 24 hour

· Wendell – 2 personnel for station 2

· Garner – 1 person to be matched by the Town of Garner

· Fuquay-Varina – 1 person to be matched by the Town of Fuquay-Varina

· Apex – 1 person – Town of Apex already matching this position

The committee arrived at their decision for the aforementioned placement based on the following statistics:

· Stony Hill currently has 2 - 24 hour positions and is located at the far north end of Wake County.  By giving them a third person they could staff their first out truck with a three person crew.
· Rolesville, even though it is a municipality, covers a large rural district and sits between Hopkins, Wendell station 2 and New Hope station 2.  In keeping with the regionalization concept, we allocated two positions to Rolesville, to which the town agreed to match with a third giving them a three person crew 24/7 to respond not only to their district but to also support three other districts.

· Hopkins is another regional concept that by placing two personnel in that station and getting Hopkins to reassign a current daytime position to 24 hour coverage will allow this department to respond with a three person crew and also support neighboring districts.

· Wendell is a municipality but provides coverage to a very large fire district much of which is rural.  They only have five personnel between the two stations and a limited number of volunteers in their station 2 area.  The committee assigned two personnel to Wendell to which the Chief said he could make work for adequate coverage.

· Garner and Fuquay both cover both municipal and rural areas and are the two busiest departments.  The committee identified that both areas had experienced a large growth in building and population thus leading to an increased call volume.  We recommend placing one person at each of these departments with Garner and Fuquay matching these positions.  This would give these two departments the capability to maintain 3 person crews on responding apparatus.
· The Town of Apex was identified as a department needing staffing assistance primarily due to the fact that Apex contracts with Wake County to provide fire protection in the community of New Hill.  The rural fire district is approximately 62 square miles with limited mutual aid resources.  Station 2 sits seven miles outside of Apex and is supported by two in town stations.  The county currently funds one full time position at station 2 and the Town of Apex provides the remaining 8 personnel to maintain a three person crew 24/7.  However, with the opening of a fourth inner city station some of those positions may be re-allocated thus justifying the need for the one recommended position to Apex.

The thought pattern of the committee was to make every effort to best utilize the 12 positions and make every attempt to place the new personnel where they would do the most good.  The committee felt that the regional utilization of the positions was the best means to accomplish this at the time.

After Chief Haraway made his presentation, he opened the meeting up to public comment.  Ray Echevarria, was recognized to speak.  Mr. Echevarria, stated that he to had a presentation that he would like to discuss that did not follow the same methodology as that of the Ad Hoc Committee.  Mr. Echevarria presented to the committee as well as the audience several documents containing statistics that justified his proposal.  Those documents are available upon requests however they were way too many to include in these minutes.  Mr. Echevarria several spread sheets that looked at general fire station staffing, First Due Areas for stations with 3 Firefighters 24/7 and Stations with Daytime Staff Only supported by nighttime volunteer duty crews.  Mr. Echevarria’s proposal takes into consideration all of the aforementioned spreadsheets and the data they include.  Under this proposal, the following departments would get personnel.
· Hopkins – 2 personnel to supplement current daytime position.

· Rolesville – 2 personnel to supplement 1 matched position from Town of Rolesville.

· Wake-New Hope – 3 personnel for 1 additional per shift.

· Fairview – 3 personnel to add 1 per shift to augment existing duty crew.

· Based on demand add 1 position to Wendell and Garner as a fill in position.

Ray pointed out that his plan is based on the service levels goals and getting at least 3 people on the first truck per department vs. per station.  He goes on to say that his proposal is a multi step program that identifies as the first step of implementation that consideration be given to the placement of 3 people on the first arriving truck per department.  At this point in Mr. Echevarria’s discussion the audience and the open discussion got slightly out of hand and Chairman Haraway called a Point of Order.  Chief Vaughn then recommended that the committee should reconvene after further review of the Fire Marshal’s plan since today was the first time the committee had seen that particular plan.  Chief Brinson pointed out that the Fire Commission had adapted a Long Range Business Plan and that any proposal dealing with staffing should take the Long Range Business Plan into consideration.  Representative Poole asked just what the Long Range Business Plan said with reference to staffing at which time Chairman Haraway answered that “by the letter of the law, the committee would have to use Mr. Echevarria’s recommended plan based on department allocation”.  However, Chairman Haraway went on to say that the committee developed a plan that would allocate 12 personnel based on much more than just the Long Range Business Plan.  The committee tried to utilize some common sense, take into consideration areas where mutual aid response was extended and areas that were still truly rural in nature.  Furthermore, the committee looked at how to allocate 12 positions and get the most out of those positions by regionalization.  Chiefs Brinson and Roof both commended the work that the committee had done.  Chairman Haraway made a motion to take both proposals before the Fire Commission at the next meeting and let the Commission make the decision on how they wanted to proceed.  Representative Poole seconded the motion and same passed.  The meeting was adjourned.
It should be noted that this was an extended meeting and all attempts were made to include all pertinent information in the meeting minutes.  However, there was much open discussion, debate and argument that caused the Chairman to call for a Point of Order multiple times in an effort to keep the meeting on the topic.  Therefore, some of the aforementioned debate may not be in the minutes but the tapes of this meeting are available for anyone who requests them.

Respectfully submitted,

Mark Haraway

